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Tri-Com Central Dispatch 

FIRE OPERATIONS COMMITTEE 
  

Meeting Minutes from March 7, 2018 
 
Members Present:   Assistant Chief Scott Swanson, St Charles FD; Deputy Chief Mark 

Einwich Geneva FD; Assistant Chief Tate Haley, Elburn FD; Chief Bill 
Perkins, Sugar Grove FPD 

 
Members Absent: Deputy Chief Craig Hanson, Batavia FD; 

Assistant Chief Eric Ekstrom, North Aurora FPD 
 Deputy Director Sarah Stoffa, Tri-Com 
 
Also Present:  Nicole Lamela, Director, Tri-Com 
   Shevon Sherod-Ramirez, Admin. Asst., Tri-Com 
    
The meeting was called to order at 9:40 A.M. at Tri-Com.   
 
Tri-Com Items: 
 
Dir. Lamela asked that everyone review the Mayday Procedure and the Ambulance Assignment 
changes. 
 
Dir. Lamela stated that Elburn tried to have the Mobile Stroke Unit come out, but Tri-Com does 
not have directives in place yet.  There needs to be some discussion on response times, locations, 
etc. before incorporating them. 
 
Motorola will be at Tri-Com on 03/19/18 from 9AM-5PM with presentations at 10AM and 2PM.  
They will be doing a demo on police and fire portables and mobiles. 
 
St. Charles Items: 
 
AC Swanson wanted to thank the dispatchers for checking the status of units at the hospital 
before requesting change of quarters. 
 
AC Swanson wanted to make the dispatchers aware that they seem to be getting more and more 
people passing through who do not know where they are and are using landmarks instead of 
street names. 
 
Geneva Items:  
 
DC Einwich stated they will be using the new standby procedure beginning Monday.  OIC or BC 
will request department recalls. 
 
Batavia Items:  
 
Absent 
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Elburn Items:  
 
AC Haley stated that when zooming in on maps there is an issue with the rural fire numbers for 
businesses.  When you hit the button for pre-plans, rural business numbers show up with “no 
data found”.   
 
Sugar Grove Items: 
 
None 
 
North Aurora Items: 
 
Absent 
 
Action Items: 
 
 
Adjournment: 
 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:30A.M.  The next meeting of the Tri-Com Fire 
Operations Committee is scheduled for Wednesday, April 4, 2018 at 10:00 A.M.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Shevon Sherod-Ramirez 
Administrative Assistant 
Tri-Com 
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